
February 7, 2024 

To: 
Daniel C. Goldner, Chairman 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 South Fruit Street 
Concord, NH 03301-2429 

VIA: ClerksOffice@PUC.NH.gov 

Cc: puc@puc.nh.gov; ocalitigation@oca.nh.gov; Energy-Litigation@energy.nh.gov; 
registrations@energy.nh.gov; Henry.Herndon@CommunityPowerNH.gov; 
CommunityAggregation@nhec.com; SupplierServicesNH@eversource.com 

Subject: DE 24 - Puc 2204.01 Request for Approval of Campton Community Power Electric 
Aggregation Plan 

Dear Chairman Goldner, 

On behalf of the Town of Campton attached please find the Campton Community Power Electric 
Aggregation Plan for review and approval by the Commission pursuant to RSA 53-E:7, II and 
Puc 2204.01. 

1. This is a proposed final plan submitted for review and approval in advance of a Town 
Meeting vote on whether to approve the plan. 

2. The responsible persons for questions about the plan and who are hereby authorized to 
request information from NH Electric Cooperative and Eversource under Puc 2200 rules 
are: 

William Sebastian 
Po Box 1024 
Campton, NH 03223 
wm. b.sebastian@gmail.com 

And : 

Henry Herndon, CPCNH Director of Member Services 
14 Dixon Ave, Suite 201 
Concord, NH 03301 
Henry.Herndon@CommunityPowerNH.gov I 781-439-2177 

3. The website maintained for the Community Power Aggregation is: 
http://www.camptonnh.org/nh/community-power/ 



Copies of the plan are being provided contemporaneously to the Office of the Consumer 
Advocate, the NH Department of Energy, NH Electric Cooperative and Eversource, which are 
the electric distribution utilities serving our community, should they wish to comment on the 
plan. Pursuant to current Commission policy, this filing is being made electronically only. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. 

Sincerely, 

Attachments: 

1. Final Campton Community Power Electric Aggregation Plan 



CAMPTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

MEETING MINUTES 

Monday, January 29, 2024 

Call to Order. A regular meeting of the Town of Campton Board of Selectmen was called to order at 4:32 

p.m. on Monday, January 29, 2024 by Chairman Sharon Davis in the Campton Town offices and via 

Zoom. 

Select Board attendees: Sharon Davis, Dan Boynton, Craig Engel, Mort Donahue and Nik Coates 

Campton employees present were Lisa Vincent, Jade Hartsgrove, Hannah Joyce, Ron Farnsworth, Matt 

Abear, Fire Chief Dan Defosses, and Police Chief Kevin Foss. 

Minutes recorder: Paula Woodward 

Members of the public included Mary O'Brien, Kathleen Lewis, Jeffrey Lewis, Linda Molinaro, Cheri 

Mackey, Clinton Peabody, Jim Butler, Ron Goggens, Jon Gablinske, Elizabeth Ruger, Nancy Donahue, 

Mary O'Brien, Mary Miller, Bruce Miller, Ed Beaumeister, Donna Hiltz, Gregory Jenks, Joann Moser, Ian 

Halm, Kelly Wieser, Barbara Mullen, Butch Bain, Cami Bain and Paula Woodward. 

Public Hearing - Unanticipated Revenue. 

Selectman Mort Donahue made a motion to open the public hearing at 4:32 p.m. The motion was 

seconded and unanimously approved. 

Unanticipated funds have been received from the FEMA 2022 storm reimbursement in the amount of 

$38,738.99. A member of the audience asked if there were any restrictions. Chairman Davis responded 

that there were none. At 4:33 p.m. Selectman Engel made a motion to close the public hearing. The 

motion was seconded and unanimously approved. Selectman Boynton made a motion to accept the 

unanticipated FEMA funds of $38,738.99. The motion was seconded and unanimously approved. 

Campton Community Power Plan Update. 

Bill Sebastian provided a brief overview of the project. No revisions have been made in the proposed 

plan since the last public hearing on December 4. Several questions were raised by the public. 

Q: Can people change their provider if they later decide to leave Community Power? Bill : yes. 

Q: Are there fees to change? Bill: No. 

Q: Can one choose to stay out of renewable energy? Bill: All providers use a mix of power sources and 

approximately 23% of NH power comes from renewable resources. 

Selectman Boynton made a motion to approve the updated Campton Community Power Plan. The 

motion was seconded and a roll call taken: Boynton aye, Coates aye, Donahue aye, Engel aye, Chairman 

Davis abstained. Selectman Engel made a motion to submit a letter to the Public Utilities Commission 

stating the plan approval. The motion was seconded and a roll call taken: Boynton aye, Coates aye, 

Donahue aye, Engel aye, Chairman Davis abstained. 
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